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Comments: I am strongly against restricting fixed anchors in America's Wilderness areas. Fixed anchors are

essential for climbing safety, and prohibiting them or obstructing their maintenance would endanger lives. The

climbing community takes anchor and bolt maintenance very seriously, and several state and national

organizations exist to monitor, maintain, and replace them as needed. Adding additional red tape would

endanger climbers on historical routes that represent some of American climbing's greatest achievements, and

remove exploration and recreational opportunities. If analyses determine that climbing in a certain area should be

restricted, then by all means restrict it directly, not by making it more dangerous.


